TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
September 12th, 2022
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Lou Beam 
Present: Lou Beam, Nathan Chaffee, Devin Gallagher
The Minutes of the Meeting of August 15th, 2022 were unanimously accepted with corrections. (Devin/Nate 3-0)
Visitors: Todd Porter
Todd had come in with a list of what he would buy with the extra State Highway money and the GOFERR(ARPA) money. The total came to $45,030.00. Salt – 350 ton for a total of $29,820, Sand – 400 yd for $4,800, Gravel – 500 yds for $8,000, Culverts – 100 yds of 15” for $1,560, and the tree removal on Holden Hill for $860. He discussed with the Selectmen what he planned to get done next summer. The Selectmen voted unanimously to have him order the above.
Old Business:
1. FEMA Update – Virginia had been asked for proof that the Town had taken $200,000 out of Fund Balance to pay for road repairs on the July “21” rain event. The Administrative Assistant had scanned the letter from DRA stating that the Town had taken the money out and sent it to Virginia.
2. Use of one time highway payment from the State and GOFERR (ARPA) funds for the Langdon Highway Department – As per the discussion above with Road Agent Porter. 
3. The Administrative Assistant had gotten a price from All Service of $2,499 plus an annual fee to replace the Net Gear equipment (we do not know the password for it). Due to the service that we’ve had of late, we are going to check around and the Admin will check to Jesse to make sure she doesn’t know the passwork.
4. The Admin had gotten a price for 100 – 3 part forms for the Generator and Solar Applications from Doolittle in Claremont. Will get back to them and order 50 of each.

New Business:
1. Signed Orders
2. Signed Payroll
3. Signed 1 Intent to cut
4. Lou signed the CAP Agreement with Primex Insurance
5. Katie Hanatow had gotten in touch with Nate about the Tri Town Rec Organization – They will be asking the Towns involved for around $300 starting next year. She will get a letter to the Select Board so they can put the figure in the budget for 2023.
6. A question had come up about Class VI roads and whether or not it was legal to put a fence part way in the middle of a Class VI Road. Lou said that he thought that Jonathan would know the answer to that question. The Admin will also call the Municipal Association.

Nate made the motion to adjourn at 8:55 pm (Nate/Devin 3-0)

Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie
